
 

 

 

 

 

Autumn Term 2024: NewsleƩer 4 
Friday 22nd November 2024 

Wow - what an exciƟng start to the term, full of Poppies, Odd Socks and Pudsey ears! 

 

Parents Evening 

We started the term with Parent’s evening. Thank you to everyone who aƩended parent's 
evening – it is so important. If you haven’t managed to, please book an appointment for 

another Ɵme with the class teacher. The rescheduled dates for 4SG are Tuesday 26th    November and 
Thursday 28th November which you can now book on eSchools. We have also had several EYFS tours 
for prospecƟve pupils for next year, where I was very proud of our Pupil Leadership Team, who spoke 
so eloquently to new parents about why they should send their children to this school and why the Pu-
pil Leaders themselves enjoy being pupils at Mount Charles. 

 

Remembrance Day 

On Monday the 11th November, we commemorated ArmisƟce Day by holding a two-minute silence at 
11am. In the previous Friday’s assembly, we spent Ɵme reflecƟng on why we have Remembrance Day 
and celebrated the service and bravery of our armed forces, past and present. In the weeks leading up 
to the 11th November, our School Councillors from Year 5 and Year 6 went to each class selling Poppy 
Appeal merchandise .The Royal British Legion have collected the money and we are awaiting the final 
total. There were a range of acƟviƟes across the school.  In Nursery, our pupils enjoyed art and baking 
acƟviƟes and in Year 6, as part of their learning on ‘A Child’s War’, they  shared Poems based on     
Flanders Fields. 

 

Odd Socks Day and AnƟ-Bullying week 

On Tuesday 12th November we wore odd socks to launch NaƟonal AnƟ-bullying week. We took this 
opportunity to encourage pupils to express themselves and celebrate their individuality and what 
makes us all unique! The odd socks represent our differences and celebraƟng the fact we are all differ-
ent! Many children took great delight in showing mw their odd socks, which was great fun.  AnƟ-
Bullying Week is an annual event that aims to raise awareness of bullying of young people, with an em-
phasis on prevenƟon and effecƟve responses to bullying. Throughout out the week pupils discussed 
being kind to one another and this year’s theme of ‘Choose Respect’, which supports the Mount 
Charles way of READY, RESPECT, SAFE. We also learnt the useful mnemonic ‘STOP’ (Several Times on 
Purpose) to disƟnguish bullying from the one-off or accidental hurƟng of a child.  

 



 
Children in Need 

On Friday we raised funds for BBC Children in Need.  We invited the children into school wearing 
something yellow/spotty or official Children in Need merchandise. Our School Councillors had the near 
impossible job of judging our Children in Need colouring competition.  

Drum roll please… the winners are:  

KS1 Winner – Lucy  KS2 Winner Freddie F. 

With your kind donations, we have raised an amazing £219.00, 
thank you.  

 

 

Parking 

Thank you to our parents and carers who always park with consideration. We have been made aware 
of congestion by the school car park at the beginning and end of the school day. To keep our children 
safe and allow pedestrians to walk safely, please avoid parking on the pavements. Please also be   
mindful of blocking in other vehicles.  

Mount Charles Methodist Church, on Victoria Road, have very kindly offered our parents and carers 
the use of their car park for school drop off and pick ups. Victoria Road can be crossed safely by using 
the service of our lollipop lady or the pedestrian crossing at the traffic lights. Parents are also able to 
park at ASDA & B&M which is just a short 5 minute walk to school.  

We appreciate your help in this matter.  

Christmas is coming! 

Please see some key dates on the following page for your informaƟon. December is acƟon-packed  
Carols, Christmas Trees, Advent, Fayre, GroƩo, ChrisƟngle, Christmas Jumpers, Christmas Dinner, KS1 
NaƟvity performances, KS2 Christmas performance, and much more! 

Staffing Update 

We have some exciƟng news about an amazing member of our team. Ms Nile has been successful in 
her goal of being appointed Head Teacher.  In January, she will be the Head Teacher at Nanpean CE 
Primary.  We are thrilled for her as this is her next step and we are incredibly proud of her.  I am sure 
you will all join us in congratulaƟng her, she will be greatly missed. 

Mrs Richards will also be leaving us at Christmas with the return of Miss McNally. Miss McNally is an 
experienced KS1 teacher who is return from maternity leave and will be the main teacher all week for 
the current 1DR class, from January they will be known as 1NM. Mrs Richard has been a valuable 
member of the team and will sƟll be part of the CELT Trust as she is moving to Carclaze School from 
January. 

 

Thank You 

I just wanted to take this opportunity to thank you all for your kind words and support in my first term 
– it really does mean a lot! I look forward to conƟnuing to work with you to make Mount Charles the 
best school for your children. 

Mrs Simpson 



 

 

Thursday 5th December PTA Christmas Fayre One of the highlights of our  Christmas 
calendar and it always kick starts the festive spirit! The children will be dismissed to 
parents as usual at 3pm then invited back through the gates with parents to enjoy this 
special event. We would like to thank Moore’s of Mevagissey for donating our tree.  

Friday 6th December Nursery  Children Meet Father Christmas—contact the office to 
book your slot.  

Monday 9th December  Christingle service, EYFS & KS1 (children only) at Mount 
Charles Methodist Church  

Wednesday 11th December  PTA Christmas Craft session, KS1. There are 30 places 
available and the session costs £5. Places can be booked by paying via ParentPay. The 
session will run from 3pm—4pm, in our main hall.  

Thursday 12th December Christmas Dinner & Save the Children Christmas Jumper 
Day The whole school will enjoy their Christmas Dinner (please book on ParentPay) 
and all are welcome to wear a Christmas jumper with their school uniform.  

Friday 13th  December  KS2 Christmas Celebration, 1:30pm and 6:00pm. We are very 
grateful once again to Penrice Academy who have generously loaned us the use of 
their auditorium for our KS2 Christmas Celebrations. Information regarding tickets will 
be released soon.  

Monday 16th December Christmas Celebration, Nursery 2:30pm in the main hall. 
There are two seats allocated per child, tickets not necessary. 

Tuesday 17th December Christmas Celebration, Reception 2:30pm in the main hall. 
There are two seats allocated per child, tickets not necessary. 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas Celebration, Year 1. The celebration will start 
at 2:30pm in the main hall. There are two seats allocated per child, tickets not         
necessary. 

Wednesday 18th December PTA Christmas Craft session, KS2. There are 30 places 
available and the session costs £5. Places can be booked by paying via ParentPay. The 
session will run from 3pm—4pm, in our main hall.  

Thursday 19th December Christmas Celebration, Year 2. The celebration will start at 
2:30pm in the main hall. There are two seats allocated per child, tickets not             
necessary. 

Friday 20th December Last day of term. School finishes at 3.00pm, in line with the 
other CELT schools.  



 
Safeguarding 

Last week was a busy week. On Monday, we started the week with an        
AnƟ-bullying Assembly. On  Tuesday we wore Odd Socks to mark our      
uniqueness. We have talked about what bullying is and who we can talk to 
both in and out of school if we need help. This year the campaign was   Ɵtled 
‘Choose Respect’.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday, we welcomed the NSPCC into school as part of the Speak 
Out, Stay Safe Programme. They worked with Year 2, 5 and 6. The          
volunteers were incredibly impressed with the pupils responses in          
discussions and with the quesƟons they asked. They were fantasƟc        
ambassadors for the school.  

Mutual Respect is one of the BriƟsh Values. At Mount 
Charles, children learn that their behaviours have an 
effect on their own rights and those of others. All 
members of the school community are encouraged to 
treat each other with respect. 



AƩendance 
Week 1 AƩendance = 97.2% 

Week 2 AƩendance—95.6% 

Week 3 AƩendance— 94.6% 

The aƩendance has been dropping slightly each week. We would love to see our aƩendance above 
97% again - we did so well in the first half term.  

As we enter the colder months, we know that coughs and cold and other seasonal illnesses can      
become more common.  

If a child has a very high temperature, they should stay at home and rest, however there is no need to 
keep them off school with a cough or common cold. To reduce the spread of germs in school, we   
encourage pupils to pracƟce good hygiene habits. Please also ensure that your child comes to school 
with a named coat , and hat & gloves if very cold, each day.  

Please see the chart below which shows how aƩendance affects a child’s learning.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any quesƟons or concerns regarding aƩendance, please contact Mrs Nile via the school 
office. We are here to help and support.  

If your child is unable to aƩend school, please contact the school office via  telephone before 9am. 
Please give full details of the reason for absence so that our admin team can code the absence       
appropriately . Please avoid using phrases such as “poorly” or “sick” and instead give details of    
symptoms.  

Repeat this for every day of absence. If you know you may need to request leave from school for   
excepƟonal circumstances, such as naƟonal sports compeƟƟons or visa appointments, please      
complete a leave request form from the office.  



 

                                                       Reading RecommendaƟons  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dork Diaries Sister Showdown by Rachel Renee Russell 

“This book is funny. It’s about how her sister’s annoying her by doing annoying stuff to 
her. For example, stealing her sister’s clothes on her trip to Paris.” Emily in 6TW  

 

Rainbow Magic: Jasmine the Present Fairy by Daisy Meadows 

“I recommend this book because it is a fun fairy book for children. This fun-filled  
magical book is  perfect for all children. Kirsty and Rachel try to stop the goblins from 
stealing everyone’s party bags and ruining their fun. Will they manage? Read the book 
to find out.’ Jasmine 6JT  

 

 

Pages and Co – Tilly and the Book Wanderers by Anna James 

‘ I recommend this book for people who like peaceful and calm types of books. In it, 
Tilly lives in a bookshop with her grandparents because her mother randomly             
disappeared. She had no idea where she went unƟl one day, she discovered book  
wandering where you can teleport in to different books. Tilly sets off on an adventure 
through different books to solve the mystery of her missing mother.’  Lily 6JT 

 

The Worst Witch and the Wishing Star by Jill Murphy 

‘I recommend this book because it is about animals and witches. There are dogs, cats 
and bats in the story along with a mean teacher called Mrs Hardbroom. Will Mildred 
make it through the year?’   Lizzie 6JT 



 

 

 

 

 

To celebrate Diwali, our Nursery children made Diva Lamps! The children all enjoyed moulding the 
clay using their hands and tools and loved decoraƟng their lamp with paint, gliƩer and sequins. They 
learnt that Diwali is the Hindu FesƟval of light and were excited to light their lamps at home.  

EYFS ENGAGED in their new ILP 'Why Do Squirrels Hide Their Nuts?' by venturing on a welly walk! On 
their adventure around the school, they spoƩed various signs of autumn such as, crunchy leaves 
scaƩered along the floor! To finish their welly walk, the children enjoyed a yummy hot chocolate 
with a biscuit, or 2,  in BuƩery Woods.  

Year 1 came to school dressed as superheroes to launch their topic for Autumn Term Two. During 
the day, the children were set a series of challenges set to test their superhero abiliƟes. This         
included designing a superhero mask, compleƟng a very challenging assault course and creaƟng 
their own Supertato based on the story. It was a great day and the children made a brilliant start to 
their new topic. 



 

Year 2 had an amazing pirate day, to support their 'Land Ahoy' topic. The children experienced what 
pirate life was really like, trying different pirate foods, dressing like a pirate and carrying out pirate 
duƟes. They received an exciƟng leƩer from Captain Blackbeard himself asking for their help in     
finding his precious treasure, which had been stolen. They followed his secret treasure map and     
explored the school unƟl they finally found his hidden loot. Captain Blackbeard gave the children a 
generous      reward of golden chocolate coins for going on this dangerous quest and returning his 
treasure to him. 

Year 3 have had a brilliant start to this half term. For their new history topic, Gods and Mortals, they 
watched and read the story of Theseus and the Minotaur. The children worked in groups to create 
freeze frames focused on specific parts of the story. In wriƟng and reading, they have been exploring 
different Greek Gods and their roles within Greek mythology and daily Greek life. In Science, the   
children finished off our Topic all about animals and humans with an experiment. We wanted to     
invesƟgate whether bigger thigh muscles meant you could jump further, then used their maths skills 
to measure distances of their jumps and recorded their findings in a table. 

Year 4 have thoroughly enjoyed their Roman soldier experience as their Engage for 'I am Warrior'. They 
learnt about the similariƟes and differences between Roman and CelƟc soldiers before designing and 
making their own Roman shield. The children used tradiƟonal Roman symbols such as lightening, wings 
and the eagle and tried to make their own handles for the back. They then pracƟced marching in      
formaƟon using 'sin' (leŌ) and 'dix' (right) to keep in Ɵme. They then made Roman baƩle formaƟons: 
the testudo (turtle), the orb (circle) and the wedge (triangle).   



   

The children have been very busy since our half term break learning all about different fesƟvals and 
celebraƟons including the Hindu FesƟval of light - Divali.  

Last week the children celebrated Children in Need by decoraƟng a biscuit with icing spots,              
anƟ-bullying week by wearing and designing their own odd socks and on Monday we had our two  
minute silence for Remembrance Day. Well done everyone! Super learning. 

Year 5 had a fantasƟc Friday designing and brewing their own imaginaƟve poƟons. Some of the          
ingredients included hair of dog, 2 tears from unicorn taken at midnight and a scorpion claw (not 
aƩached to the body). This will not only help us with our independent wriƟng next week when we 
tackle instrucƟon wriƟng but also when we study an extract from Macbeth 'The Song of the Three 
Witches'.  

Year 6 dressed up as evacuees for their engage session for the topic 'A Child's War'. They walked to St 
Austell train staƟon and listened to stories from evacuees who were evacuated to St Austell during 
World War Two. It was fascinaƟng to discover what the children who came to Cornwall thought and 
they were able to empathise with how they might have felt. The experience helped immerse the      
children in their topic and they cannot wait to conƟnue their learning. 



 

Our Year 6 children enjoyed a residenƟal trip to London just before October half term - our school's 
very first city break! With the contrast between country and city life, there were many 'Wow!'        
moments for our children. During their trip, the children went to Harry PoƩer Studios, Natural       
History Museum, Science Museum, Buckingham Palace, Central Gurdwara, a River Thames Cruise, 
and watched MaƟlda at the Theatre! The children stayed at a Youth Hostel and had dinner at Bella 
Italia and Pizza Express. We would like to say a very big thank you to Mrs Wiltshire, Mr Walters, Mr 
BartleƩ, Mrs Nile, Mrs Allen and Miss Grigg for aƩending the trip and giving your Ɵme to ensure our 
children had such a memorable experience.  



 

 
 

 

Yr1— Skylar, Jacob, Winter, Aaliyah-Faith, 
Hayley 

Yr2– Michaela, Reuben, Florence, Nevaeh 

Yr3— Shelby, Tabitha, Poppy 

Yr4– Olli, Theia, Heƫe, Aafreen, Nalah,  
Stephanie 

Yr5– Lillymarie, Billy, Lily, Jose 

Yr6–Ted, Skye, Darcie, Jake C, Jasper, Imojen 

 Sports Superstar– Archer, Gabbie, Lucy 

Our attendance trophy was won by:  
8th Nov:  1RD 100% 
15th Nov: 6TW 99.4% 
22nd Nov: 2CD 97.7% 

Christmas Fayre 5th December 

Our PTA are needing any unwanted teddies, giŌs or Christmas jumpers for the Christmas Fayre. If you 
have any you would like to donate, please bring them to the school office.  

Raffle Ɵckets will be on sale on ParentPay soon. Prizes so far include: 

£100 cash 

Simba lego 

Harry poƩer art set 

Moustache Jack's voucher 

Sweet giŌ boxes 

Wine hamper  

What should my child bring every day? 

A waterproof, warm coat. If the weather is parƟcularly cold, please bring in gloves & a hat! Please 
don’t forget to put your child’s name in them.  

A water boƩle 

A healthy snack for break Ɵme 



 

1st place:  Jenson Rickard 

2nd place: Leo Pusey  

3rd place:  Logan Graham 

1st place: Freddy Winterbottom 

2nd place: Theodore Bristow 

3rd place:  Ruby Kelly 

 1st place:  Harley Foster 

2nd place:  Brynley Gilbert 

3rd place:  Harper Price 

1st place:  Eli Nancarrow 

2nd place:  Ellen Launder 

3rd place:  Darko Mataija 

1st place:  Eli Nancarrow 

2nd place: Darko Mataija 

3rd place:  Alexandru Scutaru 

1st place:  Alexander Scutaru 

2nd place:  Eli Nancarrow 

3rd place:  Darko Mataija 



 

Autumn term 2 2024:    Monday 4th November 2024 - Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring term 1 2025:       Monday 6th January 2025 - Friday 14th February 2025 

Spring term 2 2025:       Monday 24th February 2025 - Friday 4th April 2025 

Summer term 1 2025:   Tuesday 22nd April 2025 - Friday 23rd May 2025 

Summer term 2 2025:   Monday 2nd June 2025 - Friday 25th July 2025 

INSET DAYS: Friday 18th October 2024 Friday 20th June 2025 Monday 23rd June 2025 

 
 
 
 
Autumn term 1 2025:     Thursday 4th September 2025 - Thursday 16th October 2025 
 
Autumn term 2 2025:     Monday 3rd November 2025 - Friday 19th December 2025 
 
Spring term 1 2026:        Monday 5th January 2026 - Friday 13th February 2026 
 
Spring term 2 2026:        Monday 23rd February 2026 - Thursday 2nd April 2026 
 
Summer term 1 2026:    Monday 20th April 2026 - Friday 22nd May 2026 
 
Summer term 2 2026:    Monday 1st June 2026 - Friday 24th July 2026 

  December 

20th End of term—finishing at 3pm (in line with CELT) 

 

EYFS 2025 Intake Open Days 

Wed. 16th October 10am 1.30pm 5pm 

Tuesday 5th November  10am 

Tuesday 12th November 10am 

Wednesday 13th November 5pm 

Thursday 14th November 10am & 1.30pm 

 

Swimming Dates 

W/c 6th January 3EW 

W/c 17th March 4SG 

W/c 24th March 4HB 

W/c 16th June 6TW—4 days only 

W/c 23rd June 6JT—4 days only 

November 

29th Non-uniform day bring in sweets for Christmas Fayre 

December 

5th Welcoming the Christmas Tree & Christmas Fayre 

6th Nursery children Meet Father Christmas  

9th Christingle  service KS1 

11th PTA Christmas Craft Session KS1 3pm-4pm 

12th Christmas Dinner & Save the Children Christmas 
Jumper Day 

13th KS2 Christmas Celebration at Penrice School 1.30pm 
& 6pm  

16th Christmas Celebration Nursery 

17th Christmas Celebration Reception 

18th Christmas Celebration Year 1 

18th PTA Christmas Craft Session KS2 3pm-4pm 

19th Christmas Celebration Year 2 



 



 


